# University of Ruhuna

#### 2015/2016 Academic Year BA Degree – 1000 Level

Second Semester Examination – February 2017

### FDN12513/FDN1201 – English 1000 Level II

Answer All Questions.

Examiners' Us	se only.		
Question	Maximum Marks	First Marking	Second Marking
01. A.	05		
В.	05		
02. A.	05		
В.	05		
03.	05		
04.	05		
05.	10		
06.	10		
07.	10		
	60		

07

Number of Questions

13

Number of Pages

### Question 01.

A: Complete the following conversation with the expressions given in the list below.

(You must <u>write</u> the answers, <u>not the numbers</u>.)

Student:-	Excuse me, Sir, I can't find my number here.
Supervisor:-	Are you sure you are in this examination hall?
Student:-	(1)
	But there isn't a desk for my number.
Supervisor:-	Let me see. What's your number please?
Student:-	It's HS/2016/20050.
Supervisor:-	(2)
Student:-	Oh, my god! Why is that sir?
Supervisor:-	I don't know it exactly, (3)
Student:-	As I remember, I completed the first assessment. Can't I do the second
	assessment after the exam.?
Supervisor:-	(4)
Student:-	I was not aware of that. What can I do now?
Supervisor:-	You have to complete the assessment and sit the exam next year.
	(5)

T	int	of	D'w	nwaa	ain.	• •
L	1121	OI	LX	pres	2101	12

01. You get t	he eligibility to sit the exam onl	y after you have	completed both	the
assessme	ents.			
02. Oh, I am	afraid you are not allowed to sit	the exam.		
03. Yes, sir, 1	both the numbers before and after	er mine are found	d.	
04. Anyway	if you need further clarifications	s, you had better	meet the Regist	ar.
05. but you n	night not have completed your c	ontinuous assess	ments before th	e due
date.		Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
		05		
B: Complete	the following dialogue in a mea	ningful way. Wr	ite your answer	s in
complete	sentences.			
Subha:-	Good Morning Sir.			
Interviewer:-	Good Morning, take a seat plea	ise.		
Subha:-	Thank you Sir.			
Interviewer:-	You are Subhashani Nawagam	uwa, aren't you?		
Subha:-	Yes, Sir.		•	
Interviewer:-	O.K. Subha, Where do you con	ne from?		
Subha:-	(1)			
Interviewer:-	Matara? Whereabouts Matara?	In the center of	town?	
Subha:-	No Sir, (2)			
Interviewer:-	O.K. Subha, Now tell me some	ething about you	r family.	
Subha:-	(3)			

Interviewer:-	- Don't you feel lonely as you are	the only child in	n your family?	
Subha:-	(4)			
Interviewer:-	What about your hobbies?			
Subha:-	(5)			
Interviewer:-	All right. Can I have a look at yo	ur certificates r	now?	
Subha:-	Of course Sir.	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
		05		
	l			
Question 02	•			
A:- Write qu	estions as shown in the example.			
Ex:	I met somebody			
	Who did you meet?			
(01). At last	the meeting started.			
What	time			?
(02). Somebo	ody telephoned me last night			
Who.				?
(03). They le	eft the party very early.			
Why.				?
(04). I am wa	aiting for the bus.			
How l	long			?
(05). She was	nts some thing.			
What				9

(06).	My parents have gone somewhere.			
	Where			?
(07).	He was sacked from his job.			
	Why			?
(08).	The chairman was beaten at the meeting	yesterday.		
	By whom			?
(09).	I bought a lot of books at the book fair la	st week.		
	How many			?
(10).	Anusha is going to India next week.			
	With whom			?
		Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
		05		
B.	Write questions to which the underline	d words are the	answers.	
	(01). My son has been in India for 4 year	ars now.		
		4		?
	(02). This University started in 1983			
				?
	(03). I didn't attend the meeting because	e I was not well		
				?
	(04). It will cost more than ten million r	rupees.		
			Pag	?

.

			?
	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
	05		
	2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		
Question 03.			
Put the words / phrases in the correct order and	make meaningt	ful sentences. Th	e
peginning is given.			
(01). (a gift / his sister / to / for / her birthday.)			
Rawi gave			
(02). (every morning / to work / before he goes	/ reads the new	/spaper)	
My father			
(03). (wanted to know / I was going to do / wha	t / after leaving	school)	
The teacher			
(04). (has never / late / been / to school)			
Our teacher			
(05). (I was a student / a doctor / when / to be)			
I wanted			
(06). (to a dictionary / a new word / when / I fir	nd)		
I usually refer			
(07). (a temple / take off / whenever / your sho			
You should			

(05). Our house was built in 2010

(08). (rang / TV / when / at home / suddenly / t	the door bell)		
I was watching			
(09). (his exam / congratulate / on passing / Nij	puna)		
Did you			
(10). (the longest river / what / the world / in / i	is)		
Do you know			
	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
	05		
Question 04.			
Join the following pairs of sentences using the l	inking word giv	en in brackets.	
(01). Kasun worked hard. He failed the exam. (a	although)		
(02). I saw an accident. I was going to Kandy la	ıst week (While)		
	(		
(02)		••••••••••	
(03). We can go to Anuradhapura for the vacation	on. We can also	go to Badulla fo	or the
vacation. (either or)			
(04). I like to play cricket. I like to play volley b	oall. (Both and	i)	
(05). She doesn't drink tea. She doesn't drink co			
(03). She doesh't drink tea. She doesh't drink et	onee. (neither	nor)	
			•
	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
	05		

## Question 05.

Fill in the blanks with the suitable form of the verb given in brackets.

(01).	All my friends are busy these days. They		(get)	)
	ready for the final examination.			
(02).	Some students who were injured in the acci	dent	(tak	te) to
	hospital.			
(03).	Everybody(know) that	t the earth move	s round the sun	
(04).	At present my elder brother		(follow) a cou	ırse
	in motor mechanism.			
(05).	The old man was knocked down by a car w	hile he	(0	cross)
	the road			
(06).	The notice says that anybody who finds the	lost ring		
	(give) a reward.			
(07).	That student	(wait) to see	the Head since	
	9 o'clock this morning and he is still there.			
(08).	The river	(look) shallow a	t this spot. So w	re can
	bathe here.			
(09).	By the time I got to the hostel yesterday, ev	eryone		
	(go) to bed.			
(10).	What timeYou			
	(get) to university today?	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner
		10	,	

#### Question 06.

Reade the following passage and answer the questions in complete sentences.

The term politics is derived from the Greek word "Polis", which means the city-state. That was the general form of political organization in ancient Greece. The word is indebted to the Greek philosophers who systematized the science of politics into a definite and distinct branch of knowledge.

Prior to the Greek the ancient Egyptians, Babylonians, Persians, Indians and Chinese had developed political ideas and dwelt upon political institutions. But it was the Greeks who developed a systematic study of the nature, purpose and the functions of the state and its relation to man. They embarked upon the study of the state as distinct from the church and as the custodian of public welfare. They also attempted the study of politics as the sciences of state craft.

Socrates was the first Greek thinker. His disciple was Plato. But it was Aristotle who is rightly called the father of political sciences. He stated that man is a political animal by nature and necessity. He is a gregarious animal. Therefore he must live an organized life under one political organization. It is in the state that man can reach the highest ideals of life. It is the state that provides necessary conditions wherein he can satisfy all his needs and find all-sided development of his personality.

(Adopted from "Political Science Theory – Full view at a Glance by SL Kockoey")

01.	What does the word "Polis" mean?
02.	Who systematized the science of politics?

03. Who were the other people who had	developed politi	ical ideas prior	to the	
Greeks?				
04. Who was the first Greek thinker?				
05. Who was Plato?				
06. Who is called the Father of Political Science	ence?			
07. What did Aristotale say about man?				
08. Do you agree with Aristotle? Give reaso	n.			
00 Davida Landa Garda Landa I. Santa				
09. Describe how the Greeks have defined p	olitics and the st	ate?		
10. What should the state provide for the man?				
10. What should the state provide for the ma	ur:			
	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup> Examiner	2 <sup>nd</sup> Examiner	
	10			

Write an essay of about 150 words on the following topic.
What are your views about the prevailing political situation of the country. Do you think
a change is necessary? Why?

Question 07.

······································

 	•••••		•
 			•
 	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•
 	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•
 	•••••		•
•••••	••••••	••••••	••••
	•••••	•••••	•••
Categories	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup>	2nd
R	05		
IX.	05		

Categories	Marks	1 <sup>st</sup>	2nd
R	05		
L	03		
О	02		
Total	10		